Hi Scott,

Nice meeting you last night.  Quite an event.

During Hurricane Earl, some selectmen had their perceptions changed as to what their responsibilities were. Last night they changed their perceptions even more.  Your information about FEMA & the state's intention on preferring to deal on a regional basis went a long way toward a goal of forming an REPC. Also, your information re: pre-staging vs pre-positioning allowed them to talk about a regional approach rather than having one person order for the entire island , but even more important, to realize the magnitude of the logistical and coordination planning job ahead of them. I'll try to keep their momentum going.

In regards site surveys for your logistical planning for pre-staging of supplies, a visit with Sean Flynn, MV Airport manager for discussions on the use of the TSA area for storage of pre-staged supplies, could be helpful to you. In regard to post-disaster resupply;  offload of airlifted supplies discussions of the use of the south ramp with Sean could be useful.  There also are areas outside the controlled area but within the airport perimeter that could be used for the BoO and ICP. There are commercial freight movement businesses in the adjacent business park with MHE for offload, breakdown and warehousing. If we can get the towns on board of the REPC, we can probably get them to share fire department manpower for initial pallet breakdown and for subsequent transportation of supplies to the different towns onboard DPW/Highway dept trucks with shared police protection for security. But you may have a different approach that you, MEMA and the selectmen/police chiefs/fire chiefs/emergency managers/ DPW heads can put together, if you want.

There is a large state forest/park nearby that may also be of use for personnel sheltering, staging areas, etc. and the County administration building and possibly the Community Corrections building (both located on airport property) would be available for DFO ops (assuming they're still standing).

I recently worked with the Beverly Ma USAR team (MATF-1) and visited their HQ.  I was very impressed. If we can get this planning process started, what do you think of combining state and federal efforts to use them and/or the Maynard MERS as an IST for helping local assets develop the IAP for distribution of supplies and eventually implement training and exercises of local assets?

I am available to help you and the state whenever. 

Thanks again for your help

Chuck
